COUNTRY CLUB HILLS CIVIC ASSOCIATION OF FAIRFAX. INC.

May 2, 1956

Report by the Secretary

The next meeting of the Country Club Hills Civic Association of Fairfax, Inc., will be held May 7, 1956, at 8:30 pm, at the Fairfax Elementary School Cafeteria.

IMPORTANT ADDRESS - MAYOR OF FAIRFAX TO SPEAK

Mayor John C. Wood, of the town of Fairfax, will bring us an interesting message on the history and progress of the greater Fairfax area. He is an extremely interesting speaker and his message will enlighten us all on Fairfax, its past, present and future.

NOTICE TO ALL HOME OWNERS

Mr. Bud Callison has been invited to relay information to all home owners concerning facts he received from the House Veterans Affairs Committee. It will benefit any persons who have legitimate complaints with the builder of Country Club Hills to be present at this meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Health and Recreation

The Use Permit Hearing for our Country Club Hills Recreation Area will be held in the Court House at 10:00 am on May 8 1956. All persons living in our community and who are interested in this venture are urged to attend this hearing. Let's show our interest in having this pool by a large attendance.

Street Lights and Street Signs

A motion was made at the Board of Directors meeting that each Section Representative canvas his section obtaining signatures for and against street lights. Now is the time to register your wishes, so please cooperate with your Representative. The results of the canvas of the community will be an indication as to what future action the Civic Association should take. Your signature will not commit you to any program.

At this same meeting a motion was made that each Section Representative would make arrangements for the improvement of street signs in their sections. They will confer together and have signs approved by the County or State prior to installation. The Civic Association will absorb any expense up to and not exceeding \$50.00.collectively.

Japanese Beetle Control

ttcol. Dal Ponte and Major Ewing have successfully completed collecting funds from residents of Section V which will defray the cost for eradicating the dreaded beetle. At the last count approximately 75% of residents of that Section have each paid \$10.00. This compares favorably with Sections I, II and III, which had an enrollment of 98%. If you have not to date made your payment do so immediately so we can have as much protection as possible. We expect to contract for the Milky Disease Spore Dust treatment no later than 15 May 1956.

Telephone Directory Committee

Mrs. Martha Tilton is the Chairman of this newly organized committee. Our next edition of the Country Club Hills Telephone Directory will be published in July with one supplement in December. Any additions and/or corrections should be given to:

Mrs. Martha Tilton 720 Pinehurst Avenue CR 3-0677.

Please do so immediately. This will be a bound edition which will contain advertising and a charge of \$1.00 per copy will be charged to non-members of the Country Club Hills Civic Association of Fairfax, Inc.

NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Ed Tierney has been appointed by the Board of Directors to serve out the unexpired term of Cmdr. Bob Huddleston, Section V Representative. This appointment is subject to confirmation by the Civic Assoc.

The By-Laws of the newly incorporated Civic Assoc. are being edited to conform to the requirements of incorporation. They will be published and circulated to all members of the association ten days prior to the meeting in June. They will be voted on for adoption at that meeting.